


of both spreading grounds. However, LADWP estimates that an average of 15,000 AFY of purified
recycled water would be recharged at both the HSG and the PSG. To provide maximum operational
flexibility, LADWP proposes to construct up to 13 injection wells along Canterbury Avenue to allow for
direct injection of purified recycled water into the SFB for use when the Hansen and Pacoima
spreading grounds are being used exclusively for stormwater management.

PROJECT LOCATION

The proposed project would be located in the eastern San Fernando Valley of the City of Los Angeles,
in Los Angeles County, California. The DCTWRP is located at 6100 Woodley Avenue, in the Van
Nuys community of the City of Los Angeles. The property is owned by the U.S. Army Corps of
Engineers (USACE) and is operated by the City of Los Angeles Bureau of Sanitation (BOS).
Groundwater recharge into the SFB is primarily achieved through existing spreading grounds in the
San Fernando Valley operated by the County of Los Angeles Department of Public Works. The HSG
is located in the Sun Valley community of the City of Los Angeles and is bordered by Branford Street
to the northwest, Sheldon Street to the southeast, San Fernando Road to the southwest, and
Glenoaks Street to the northeast. The PSG is located in the Pacoima community of the City of Los
Angeles and is bordered by Arleta Avenue to the northwest, Filmore Street to the southeast,
Woodman Avenue to the southwest, and San Jose Street to the northwest. Title 22 recycled water is
stored at VGS, in the Hansen Tank, which is located at 11801 Sheldon Street in the Sun Valley
community of the City of Los Angeles, adjacent to the HSG.

POTENTIAL ENVIRONMENTAL EFFECTS

The potential environmental effects of the proposed project to be addressed in the Draft EIR will
include, but may not be limited to, the following:

Aesthetics and Visual Resources
Air Quality

Biological Resources

Cultural Resources

Geology and Soils

Greenhouse Gas Emissions
Hazards and Hazardous Materials
Hydrology and Water Quality

Land Use and Planning
Noise

Population and Housing
Public Services

Recreation

Transportation and Traffic
Utilities and Service Systems

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD

The 45-day public comment period for this NOP will commence on September 6, 2013, and
conclude on October 21, 2013. Copies of the Initial Study will be available for review on the LADWP
website at http://www.ladwp.com/envnotices and at the following locations:

LADWP, Environmental Affairs Division West Valley Regional Branch Public Library
111 North Hope Street, Room 1044 19036 Vanowen Street

Los Angeles, CA 90012 Reseda, CA 91335

Encino-Tarzana Branch Library Van Nuys Branch Public Library

18231 Ventura Boulevard 6250 Sylmar Avenue

Tarzana, CA 91356 Van Nuys, CA 91401
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Charles C. Holloway

Manager of Environmental Planning and Assessment
Los Angeles Department of Water and Power



